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Heller Speaks About FCC Reform to Create Jobs 

(Washington DC) – Today U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) introduced legislation to reform the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) by improving transparency, predictability, and consistency.  

Heller unveiled the bill along with U.S. Representative Greg Walden (R-OR), chairman of the Energy and Commerce Subcommittee on Communications and Technology. 

               


To play the clip, click here or visit www.youtube/SenDeanHeller. 
To learn more about the bill, see Senator Heller’s press release here. Additional coverage below:

GOP lawmakers unveil FCC process reform legislation
The Hill
By Gautham Nagesh on November 2, 2011

The Republican duo of Rep. Greg Walden (Ore.) and Sen. Dean Heller (Nev.) unveiled legislation Wednesday to change the way the Federal Communications Commission does business.

Walden and other Republicans have stepped up their criticism of the FCC following the agency's adoption of net-neutrality rules, which the GOP argues are unnecessary and an overreach of the agency's authority. Lawmakers were also frustrated by the FCC's lengthy review of the NBC Universal-Comcast merger, which was approved with conditions in January. 

"At a time when job creators are crippled with regulatory uncertainty, Congress has the obligation to ensure that federal agencies carry out the public's business transparently," said Walden, who is chairman of the House Energy and Commerce Telecom subpanel.

"The technology and communications sector is the most innovative in our country — it deserves the most innovative and open government agency," Walden said.

Walden and Heller's bill would force the FCC to justify all new regulations and would codify the informal "shot clock" the agency uses for certain proceedings.

 "Stifling the technology sector with onerous regulations will only impede new job creation at a time when we need jobs most," Heller said. "Stopping oppressive regulations will be critical to getting our nation’s economy moving again and this legislation is a step in the right direction.” 

The bill would add additional steps to the FCC's rulemaking process by requiring a notice of inquiry before any new proceedings to gauge the state of the telecom marketplace. The commission would then be required to identify a market failure or regulatory barrier to investment before adopting new regulations. It would also have to perform a cost-benefit analysis to prove the rules are an overall benefit to the public interest.


"If we are going to get Americans working again, Congress must take action and remove the weight of big government from our nation’s innovators and entrepreneurs," Heller said. "The technology sector has helped power economic growth in our country for the last 20 years and will continue to if big government does not over burden it."

The bill would change the current so-called sunshine rules to allow a bipartisan majority of commissioners to meet, and consolidate the agency's eight separate reports to Congress on the communications industry into a single, comprehensive report. The legislation also requires the FCC to track the performance of all its programs, examine regulations for rules that are outdated or antiquated, and ensure any transactions placed on mergers are narrow and designed to combat transaction-specific harms.
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